
 

 
 

The Honorable Governor Arnold Schwarzenegger                                         1/12/2009 
State Capitol 
Sacramento, California 95814 
 
RE: Senate Bill 990           CC: California EPA Secretary Linda Adams & DTSC Norm Riley 
 
Dear Governor Schwarzenegger, 
 
I would like to thank you for all your Environmental Efforts and am glad to see that we 
really do have the first “Green Governor.” 
 
Thank you for the signing of Senate Bill 990 (SB990) into LAW as set forth by California’s 
23rd District Senator Sheila James Kuehl and 41st District Assemblymember Julia Brownley. 
I remember that SB990 had Bipartisan Support and Council Districts that really knew the 
issues we face regarding the Santa Susana Field Laboratory (SSFL) such as Dennis Zine 
and Greig Smith as well as Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa showed their gracious support for 
our Community (See Attached). 
 
We currently have one umbrella agency, as per SB990 the oversight of chemical and 
radioactive contamination remediation of the SSFL is under the lead agency authority of 
DTSC.  
 
The Department of Energy (DOE) and NASA who have written to EPA repeatedly asking 
for Superfund after years of opposition will damage the efforts of the cleanup. 
 
The Activist Community has worked for over 30 years to put in place such a Bill as SB990 
and it was sent through the legislative process in three other forms in a 10 year period 
before we got to your desk. 
 
We brought with us and present to you 27 postcards signed by Community Members who 
want to keep Senate Bill 990 in place as law. 
 
 



 
Below I want to illustrate what lengths Kuehl and Brownley had to go through to make it to 
your desk. Many Legislators along the way approved as the public is becoming more 
aware of this site through the various non-profit groups that are emerging to help reduce 
the risks of Cancers for their Communities. 

 
 
Thank you in advance for upholding the Law, our Community will appreciate the reduction 
in Cancers through your continued efforts, 
 
Take care, 
 
 
 
William Preston Bowling   
Founder/Director 
ACME (Aerospace Cancer Museum of Education) 
williamprestonbowling@yahoo.com 
310.428.5085 
http://www.ACMEla.org   
23350 Lake Manor Drive 
Chatsworth, California 
91311 


